

Dear prayer partners in our ministry,

HAPPY NEW YEAR! This is our first letter in the new year. We will be sharing what the LORD was doing in December. Thank you for praying for us, praise the LORD, we are back to good health.

Thank you for praying for our after-school ministry. Irene does a great job teaching Mike and Wendy how to help clean the church. For example, sweeping, mopping, and arranging the chairs. They do this every Friday afternoon. Also, every Friday afternoon Lily has a half hour with Mike sharing about faith.

Praise the LORD! Mike's whole family came to the end of the year thanksgiving service. We are trying to encourage Mike's father Mr. Lin to be a good father in the family. Lily gave him a gospel tract to read and hope to find some time to talk about what he read. Also, two food bank families came to the thanksgiving service. We are going to visit these families more. Please pray for their hearts to be open to the Good News.

Thank you for praying for our Christmas caroling. We divided into two groups and went to different areas. One group went to a metro park, and another one went to a MRT station. We sang and passed out the tracts with candy. However, that night was cold and not many people were outside, so we blessed them with warm hearts. Our group also went to Camel's classroom with two girls there. Please pray for Camel's heart to return to the LORD.

Thank you for praying for our Evergreen fellowship. We encourage young people to accompany them. This time the topic was Throw Back and Move Forward. Everybody had a paper to write down what they want to get rid of, such as smoking, anxiety, and back temper. We shared beef noodle together. We are thankful that everybody can involve in this fellowship.

On Dec. 31st English fellowship along with some other people went to a wetlands area behind our community for a walk. Many people have not seen this before and really enjoyed it. It was a beautiful day. We shared lunch together under a shelter. We had pizza, chicken, cake, and fruit. Then we sang some songs. We gave them the English material for the next semester which begins in February. We will take one month off for Chinese New Year.

In January we will go to Thailand for the Asia Free Methodist missionary retreat. After Chinese New Year we will attend the southern district pastors and family retreat. Please pray for safe travel and good fellowship times.

Our tradition is to clean the whole church for the Chinese New Year. Everybody has an area in the church to clean. We plan to finish the cleaning on Jan. 15th. Another tradition is Tim will give the red envelopes with the scripture inside. Many people look forward to this.

Praise the LORD! We have a house to live in when we come to the US for three months this summer. Also, we want to visit your church to thank you for your faithful support to our ministry. Please let us know when we can come and share. We are really looking forward to seeing you.

Today in our prayer time we pray for the Caldwell FMC. We will visit them on July 16th. We pray for all of you, let us know how we can pray for you.

Joyfully serving in Taiwan Tim and Lily

